
Yesterday, Friday, October 25, 2024, the bargaining teams from the Greater Albany Public Schools
(GAPS) and the Greater Albany Education Association (GAEA) met with the mediator. Several
articles were reviewed and new language was collaboratively developed with the GAEA bargaining
team, reflecting significant progress.

At the end of the October 25th mediation session, both parties have come to a Tentative Agreement
on the following articles:

● Article 22- Student Discipline: The changes to the article include an expectation for the District
to create and implement District Behavior Guidelines that include a Multi-Tiered System of
Support. It also provides procedures to follow when a licensed employee is subject to
inappropriate physical contact, attack/harm, threat/causing fear of harm, or harassment from a
student.

● Article 19- Supervisory Assignments: The changes give licensed employees additional
compensation for certain non-classroom supervisory duties.

The District recognizes that student behavior is a top priority for our staff, which is why both parties
dedicated late hours to finalize a Tentative Agreement. This Agreement represents significant
progress toward achieving a ratified contract.

The District and GAEA exchanged proposals and had productive discussions about the following
articles, although work still remains on each:

● Article 18(B) - Special Education
● Article 9 - Layoff and Recall
● Article 10 - Association Rights
● Article 36 - Site Councils

Near the close of the session, GAEA presented two options of compensation proposals to the District.
The proposals differed in that while both included pay scale and insurance, the less expensive option
included permissive topics. Pay and insurance are mandatory topics, which the District is required to
bargain.

The next mediation date is set for November 4, 2024.
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